Committee Meeting – August 16, 2010

MAYOR’S REPORT


BARNEGAT TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUDGET:

The Barnegat Township 2010 municipal budget will be delayed until next meeting since the Township has not received approval from Trenton.  The Township is working with the state in order to obtain needed certification. Mr. Breeden will explain further during his report. 
ROSEHILL ROAD:
The reconstruction of Rosehill Road is well underway with the drainage, curbing and most of the sidewalks complete.  Paving of the roadway is scheduled for this Friday or the following Monday. The road work should be completed by the opening of school on Tuesday, September 7, 2010. Many school buses use this road and the improvements being made will greatly enhance safe travel on the road.
SIDEWALK PROJECT:
Construction continues on the sidewalk project throughout the town.  The sidewalks have been completed on Bengal Blvd & for the most part on Rosehill Road and Pennsylvania Ave.  The last major work will be on Burr Street and the pathway between the Horbelt, Brackman and Collins Schools.  With the opening of school a little over three weeks away, we feel confident that all of the work will be completed by the time school opens after Labor Day. 
EXIT 67 UPDATE:

Well, we’re almost there.  Our beautiful new Parkway Bridge was opened on August 3rd.  That leaves us with only the opening of the last two exits off the Parkway which are scheduled by the end of the month.  The only holdup is the signs depicting the exits which will be; Exit 67 B, the old southbound exit to head west only on Route 554 (W. Bay Ave), Exit 67 A, the current open southbound exit and entrance on to Lighthouse Drive, and Exit 67, the new northbound exit on to Route 554 (W. Bay Ave).
TOWNWIDE EVENTS:

Over the last month, I have attended numerous events throughout the town.  From a car show, Jr. Police academy graduation, flea market, Day on the Bay, to the Fire Dept’s barbeque, Barnegat has been extremely busy with something for everyone.  And we now have free bluegrass music at the Gazebo Park on Thursday’s from 7 to 9 PM.  The second flea market at the Dock, will be on Sunday, August 29th and the season’s grand finale, Pirate’s Day-Proud to be an American Day” will be on Saturday, September 11th downtown from 9 AM to 4 PM with music & fireworks at the Dock beginning at 7 PM.
Of particular interest to the Horizon and Mirage adult communities, there will be a Firewise cleanup day hosted by the New Jersey Forest Fire Service and the Township of Barnegat.  Clean up day for Horizon’s is on Wednesday, August 18, 2010 and at the Mirage on Wednesday, August 25th, both from 9 AM to 4 PM.

SCHOOL FUNDING FORMULA:

We are again placing a resolution on our agenda urging our Governor and State Legislators to change the way our schools are funded and removing the school tax that is based on the value of our homes or properties.  This 60+ % of our tax bill is crippling many of our residents and businesses, forcing them to move out of our state. A fair and equitable way must be found to fund our public schools.     
EDC PRESENTATION:
Frank Santolla, Chairman of the Economic Development Committee, is here tonight with a presentation that the EDC has been working on this year.  I would ask that Frank give his presentation at this time and ask for follow up comments from the Committee.  

Jeffrey M. Melchiondo
Mayor, Barnegat Township
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